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       May 5, 2023 
        
 
 
The Honorable Robert S. Croslin 
Mayor 
City of Hyattsville 
4310 Gallatin Street 
Hyattsville, MD 20781 

Dear Mayor Croslin: 

  Prince George’s County, Maryland (“County”), a body corporate and politic, 
acting on behalf of the Prince George’s County Department of Housing and Community 
Development (“DHCD”), is in the process of requalifying its entitlement status as an urban 
county to receive Community Development Block Grant (“CDBG”) and HOME Investment 
Partnerships (“HOME”) Program grant funds during Federal Fiscal Years 2024-2026 from the 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”).  It is the County’s intent to use 
the grant funding, in part, to undertake eligible community development and housing activities 
that will primarily benefit low- to moderate income individuals and families residing in Prince 
George’s County.  If your municipality desires to assist the County’s efforts to administer and/or 
provide approved activities pursuant to its CDBG, and where applicable HOME and Emergency 
Solutions Grants (“ESG”) Programs, your municipality may elect to enter into a Cooperation 
Agreement with the County that authorizes the County to include the municipality’s population 
with that of the County’s incorporated areas to increase the County’s annual entitlement. 

 If your municipality previously entered into a Cooperation Agreement with the County 
and/or is interested in entering into a new Cooperation Agreement with the County, the County is 
required to inform you of the following: 

 A decision to enter into a Cooperation Agreement for the purpose of participating in the 
County’s CDBG and, where applicable, HOME program, would be effective for the three-year 
period that includes Federal Fiscal Years 2024, 2025, and 2026.  Thereafter, participating 
municipalities may be eligible to receive project-financing assistance through the County’s 
CDBG and, where applicable, HOME program that will begin July 1, 2023, through June 30, 
2026.   
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